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Canberra Deakin Football Club, Grose St, Deakin at 

7:30pm on the second Tuesday of each month. 

General meetings are where Club members and visitors can meet and get 
information on past and future Club activities in an informal atmosphere. 
Meetings regularly feature talks from experts on topics of interest, and reports on 
past trips. Visitors can introduce themselves, there is a raffle with generous prizes 
and a coffee break for catching up with other members. 

Ideas for guest speakers are welcome, please don’t hesitate to contact the 
Committee if you know of someone who could make an interesting and topical 
presentation. Many members gather before the meeting to enjoy a meal or a 
drink at the club. 

TRIPS AND EVENTS 
An important element, some may say the lifeblood of the Club, is our 
trips and events calendar. Any member can run a trip or event once 
approved by the Committee, it’s a very rewarding experience. 

If you’ve been thinking of booking a trip or event, head to the How to Book for a 
Trip section of the website where you will find step by step instructions. You 
can propose your trip or event using the Online Form and there is a wealth of 
material in the Information for Trip Leaders page and also from experienced trip 
leaders who are always keen to help you run your trip or event successfully. 

CLUB BANK ACCOUNT 

Membership fees are paid through the 
Club’s website. For other 

account 
details are: 

Bank: 

Account Name:  ST4WDC 

 Number:   140 

Account Number: 1213 0617 

When transferring payments 

the reason for the transfer, 

PUBLICATIONS 

Website: 

Information regarding the Club, our 
available on our 

website at www.st4wdc.com.au. 

 

The ST4WDC page includes posts 

www.facebook.com/st4wdc/ 

Southern Trails 

Contribute to ST4WDC monthly newsletter. 
Trip reports, member 

advertisements are welcome, as 
are photographs and illustrations. Closing date 
for contributions is the first Tuesday of the 
month. Send contributions to 
publications@st4wdc.com.au  
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FOUR WHEEL DRIVE AUSTRALIA 

CODE OF ETHICS 
ST4WDC is affiliated with Four Wheel Drive Australia 
and we promote responsible four wheel driving. We 
should all 

is difficult to change. 

• apply to 
public lands. 

• 

Respect our 
flora and fauna. Stop and look, but never disturb. 

• Keep to formed vehicle tracks. 

• other, rubbish out. 

• the 
environmental impact. 

•        

• Seek permission before driving on private land. Do not disturb livestock or 
watering points, leave gates as found. 

kit on trips. In remote areas travel with another vehicle 
and contact by 
radio or satellite. 

• Enjoy your 
recreation and respect the rights of others. 

• activity. 

•        

 

This Code supports the National 
Recreational Four Wheel Drive Vehicle 
Policy. Produced by Four Wheel Drive 
Australia in the interest of promoting 
responsible vehicle use. For advice and 
assistance in meeting the requirements of 
this Code of Conduct contact the 
Secretary 

 

https://4wda.com.au/about-us/
https://4wda.com.au/about-us/
mailto:secretary@4wda.com.au
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President's  

Report 
BY ANDY SQUIRE 

 

Andy 

 

 

 

BULA   
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Membership 

Matters 
BY LYNNE DONALDSON 

to the following new members: 

Allan Menzies – Landcruiser 80 series 

Anthony & Maryanne Callan –  
   Ford Ranger 
Vishal Mehta – Toyota Prado 

Danny Trudgett – Mitsubishi Pajero
 

How can it be November already ????  
It just seems like we just celebrated Easter and 
now the calendar is well and truly filling up with 
Christmas Festive activities.  

With the weather starting to warm up, I hope 
that you are enjoying the sunshine and milder 
weather.  

This is a busy time of the year for Membership 
as around 60% of the Membership has a re-
newal of 01/01 of each year.  

When your membership renewal is due, please 
hop onto the website and renew through the 
renewal form. You can also  
update your profile this way too.  
 

If you have family members and have  
children that have reached 21 years of age, 
they now need to upgrade to a full member or 
else be removed from your profile. If this is the 
case, could you please contact me to discuss.  

It’s been another busy Month for Membership, 
as people start to come out of hibernation there 
will more trips / activities up on the calendar.  

Trips, events and the social committee have 
been busy organising a lot of activities and our 
calendar is looking full! Look up the list of up-
coming events and put your name down to 
start making connections within the club and 
get out there and enjoy our country! 

 
Please remember that several businesses in Canberra are 
our sponsors and will give you sound advice as a ST4WDC 
member when you purchase your 4wd and camping gear.  
Make sure you mention you are a member for special  
discounts at participating stores! Check out a full list of  
sponsors on our web site and within the newsletter. 

Association Stickers – At this month’s meeting, there will be 
2023 association stickers available to collect. State forest  
permits are paid each year to allow all affiliated clubs to ac-
cess forests without charge. (Dated vehicle sticker is proof of 
membership). 

Many thanks to the club members that have assisted at the 
visitor’s table. Having other members on the table welcoming 
and informing visitors about what we do in the club is ex-
tremely helpful to me and is much appreciated by all visitors.  

If you see a new face at a meeting or someone looking a little 
lost, say G’day   It takes only a few minutes to possibly 
make someone feel welcome and connected.  

If you have any Membership queries or want to have a chat, 
do not hesitate to contact me membership@st4dc.com.au or 
0412 251 528.  

Till next month,          Lynne 

If you’re waiting for driver training, you can still attend 
the grade 1 and 2 trips and any social activities listed.  

mailto:membership@st4dc.com.au


 

 

  

Jim Anderson —  Life Member 

Since 2010, Jim Anderson has served our club with distinction in various capacities. He has served in multiple roles  
on the committee almost continuously since joining the club, showcasing his commitment and adaptability.  
His roles have included: 

• President 

• Treasurer (current role) 
• Public Relations and 

• General Member 

  

In each of these roles, Jim has showcased an unwavering dedication and has made impactful changes that have driven 
our club forward. He was a key driver of setting up a long term savings plan that has resulted in the club maintaining a 
strong financial position. This strategic change amongst others will ensure the club remains stable and secure well into 
the future. 

  

Jim has also had significant involvement in the organising committee for the Queanbeyan 4WD Spectacular. His com-
mitment, hard work, and ability to lead has contributed significantly to the event's success year after year. Not only has 
Jim been involved in the organising committee for multiple events, he was also an active participant on the weekend 
itself. The Queanbeyan 4WD Show took significant time and planning and it is through hard working and dedicated peo-
ple like Jim that allowed it to be such a success. 
 

Jim has served as a delegate of the club to the NSW & ACT 4WD Association. He has promoted our values, ensuring our 
voice is heard and our concerns are addressed. His role as a delegate for the NSW & ACT 4WD Club Association show-
cases his ability to connect and work collaboratively with clubs and associations across state boundaries.  

 Jim has been one of the lead members charged with resolving the Talooge access dispute over the past 5 years. This 
has required he spend significant time for many years on a complicated, frustrating and at times combative matter. 
He has attended countless meetings, both internally within the club, but also with solicitors and various government 
agencies to resolve the situation. He has represented the club at multiple public council meetings and endured the 
bureaucracy with poise and professionalism. His dedication to resolving the matter has allowed continuity that would 
otherwise be lost, making an already difficult situation ever the more complicated. 

  
 Jim Anderson embodies what it means to be an  
active, engaged, and dedicated member of the Southern 
Tablelands 4WD Club. His tenure, spanning over a decade, 
is filled with achievements and services that have positively 
impacted the club's growth and reputation. Offering his 
time, skills, and leadership,    Jim has continuously gone 
above and beyond for   our club's benefit. 

  

  His passion for 4WDing, combined with his leader- 

  ship and administrative capabilities, has ensured  
  that the club remains vibrant, inclusive, and  
  sustainable. 
 

     Jim was awarded Life Membership at the  
    10 October 2023 Club meeting 
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Interview with MR4x4, 

Pat Callinan 
BY ROB DAVIDSON 

 

Rob. Pat, thanks for agreeing to 
spend a bit of time to answer 
some questions for ST4WDC 
magazine, the Southern Trails .  
For those who don't know of you, can you briefly give 
us your background and current roles. 

Pat. I'm the host of Pat Callinan's 4X4 Adventures, 
which is into its 16th

 season this year. I publish a  
magazine of the same name, as well as the MR4X4 
App and MR4X4.COM.AU. I'm also an ambassador for, 
and co-founder of Club 4X4 Insurance.  

 

Rob. What keeps you passionate about 4 wheel  
driving and producing and starring in your TV  
series? 

Pat. That's a good question, because doing the same 
thing for so long does change your perspective some-
what. I mostly enjoy the people. Whether it's the peo-
ple in my crew, or those I meet at shows or out on the 
tracks. They're inevitably great fun, full of adventure 
and have loads of good stories. As beautiful as  
Australia is, I've always felt that people are more  
important than places. We remember the company 
we keep, more so than the good view.  
 

Rob. What is your favourite destination or track in Australia? Why? 

Pat. Can I pick two?!! I love the Ningaloo Coast in WA. Camping on the beach, swimming on a cor-
al reef with an outback vibe. It's self-sufficient camping at its most beautiful. Second choice would 
have to be Tasmania's West Coast with its waterfalls, perilous quicksand beaches, water cross-
ings, and challenging mountainous terrain.  

 

Rob. What is or are your best tip(s) to drivers who are new to 4 wheel driving? 

Pat. Be sure to do a 4WD course before you get started. Try and travel with an experienced four-

wheel driver if you can on those first adventures. Follow the 'If you can't walk it, don't drive it'  
philosophy. And be very, very careful around water crossings, as it's when most damage occurs. 
Oh, and carry a jacking base plate and a shovel - you'll be surprised how often they get used. Plus, 
don't forget the tyre pressure gauge! Correct tyre pressures will make you look like an  
expert in no time.  
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Rob. What is / are the more common 4 wheel driving 
mistakes made by experienced drivers? 

Pat. The 'over-modification' of vehicles can cause 
weight, safety, capability and reliability issues. 
There's a reason why Suzuki's can go so far off-road! 
Try an think minimalist if you can, and you'll have a 
more reliable vehicle.  
Another common mistake that I make, is not spend-
ing enough time to smell the flowers. I always aim to 
make camp at 3pm, but rarely do. So allow yourself a 
little extra time, and you're also less likely to hit  
Skippy at sunset.  
 

Rob. I think I might know the answer, but what is your 
favourite 4x4 vehicle and why? 

Pat. Yes, I'm sponsored by Ford, but I have to say that 
their new generation of petrol vehicles have me really scratching my head - but in a good way. The 
3.5-litre Ecoboost V6 in the F-150 is a frugal rocketship. 679NM? Say whaaat? And the Ranger Rap-
tor, if driven economically (which is hard), can return diesel-like efficiency. So those two vehicles 
are my pets at the moment, but for long range outback touring, my Ranger Sport V6 diesel is proba-
bly my favourite.  
 

Rob. Briefly, what can we expect in your upcoming TV series and are there any secrets you can 
share with us? 

Pat. I'm doing two big trips this season, which will be spread over multiple episodes. Brisbane to 
Sydney - On the Dirt, and Sydney to Melbourne  - On the Dirt. Scampering along the Great Dividing 
Range is a lot of fun. I've done it lots of times, and have some great drives planned. Then, for the last 
episode we'll reveal our F150 project vehicle. Yep, I have a big red Lariat in the driveway now, and it 
will be getting some rather interesting things done to it! Definitely not your average F-Truck. The new 
season starts Feb 2024 on TEN. And for previous seasons, you can download the MR4X4 App.  

 

Rob. Thanks Pat and hope to see you out on the track at some stage. 

Pat. Thanks Rob! Good luck with the magazine mate. 
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Looking Back 

Some articles and other things that  
were happening in October 1993 
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Bruce Ronning 

 

Bendethera is one of my favourite places and fairly well known to me, so it was an obvious choice to 
lead a trip down there. Unfortunately when I ran this last year, we had to come in via Moruya due to 
a prolonged closure of the western access, so when this was finally reopened a few months ago I 
was keep to do the trip again the way I had originally intended, via Michelago over the Tinderry 
Mountains. Michelago General Store and Cafe is a great place to meet for a coffee and breakfast 
before setting out on the 3 hour scenic drive all on unsealed roads. My trips are usually camping 
focussed and this was no exception, with a lunchtime arrival and nothing more to do but setup, relax 
and enjoy the peace and scenery of the Deua valley. The only downside was not having a fire due 
to a park fire ban being in force, but we made the best of it and a pleasant camp was enjoyed by all. 
We woke for a leisurely start on Sunday and made a round trip of the valley before heading back up 
Dampier FT to arrive in Michelago in time for lunch and one of thier excellent burgers. Thanks to 
everyone who came. Maybe next time you'll try my fish curry ;) 
 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

 

Luke Guillot 
 

Thanks for a great weekend, 
starting with having a hearty 
breakfast in Michelago. Drove on 
some good tracks and had a 
great spot camping by the river. 
Saw some wombats and kanga-
roos around the river. On the 
way back we had a look at an 
old homestead that was burnt 
down.  
 

 

 

 

Bendethera Bender Trip 

28-29 October 2023 
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Trevor Costa 

 

Always wanted to drive over the 
Tinderry Mountains.  Also  
always wanted to camp at 
Bendethera.  So this trip was 
one for the bucket list.  Great 
drive in with the last few clicks 
coming down the mountain in 
Low 4.  Very exciting with in-
credible views, not that you had 
time to check it out.  We finally 
settled on a campsite and I 
blame peer pressure for me try-
ing to set up camp before I was 
really ready.  I should have sat 
with a cuppa and unwound from 
the drive first.  But no. It was on-
ly after the kind neighbours who 
had been set up for ages and 
reclined in armchairs sipping exotic brews came and offered to help that the fog cleared and I realised my 
error. I was trying to erect the fly rather than then the tent.  With this realisation things turned around for 
the better and I was assured by many (ok one person) that this camping error is not rare and is not a sign 
of early onset idiocy.    
Beautiful Deua River didn’t disappoint.  Clear cool and inviting, more for some than others. The open fire 
ban in the Park had the evening congregation crowded around Bruce’s well set up rig. He demonstrated 
his superior cooking skills and gave wise sermons on various 4wd and camp cooking topics accompanied 
by a very funking sound track.  It was better than YouTube. This meant the campfire was not badly 
missed.  Having to head off to the tent to get warmth once the sun went down was when I actually missed 
it.  It was a cold night. The birdlife spotted and heard was numerous and at times wondrous, Satin Bower-
birds, Gang Gang, Boobook owls, Kingfisher, Black Cockies, White-winged Choughs etc. Saw also Wom-
bats (alive) and Roos.  The ridges around the valley had been decimated with hot burns from the recent 
fires and I wondered if the numerous animals were a result of them seeking refuge in the only intact eco-
system around.  The valley had been spared from the flames somehow.  The drive out was steep, really 
steep but loads of fun.  I managed to miss a call on the radio for a turn off as car 2 and was happily follow-
ing someone else’s dust when I received the call back.  Oops.  In reality I was just doing some random 
quality checking if the convoy system really works.  Seems it does but my hearing and attention span is 
intermittent. Overall a really good weekend with another destination off my bucket list.   
Thanks Bruce for the great leadership (and cooking sermons).  I’m now one of the converted in regards to 
spiffy out of the back of the rig kitchen set ups but still don’t like seafood.  Halfway is pretty good for me.  
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--------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Sandy Greener 

 

We had been looking forward to the Bendethera Bender 
for a while now and the weekend did not disappoint.  We 
met on a cool October morning in Michelago where some 
of us had breakfast at the General Store/Cafe before hit-
ting the road.  Upon departing at 9am it was not long until 
we hit the dirt and so began a beautiful drive to Deua Na-
tional Park and Bendethera.  Upon reaching the National 
Park it was nice to get into H4 and then L4 again.  Yay!   
Bendethera is a lovely place to camp with a lovely creek/
river flowing through the valley and many spots to camp 
for groups and individuals.  We all enjoyed having some 
downtime, walking to the river and getting to know each 
other.  Thanks Bruce for introducing us to yet another 
beautiful campsite.  



 

 

Southern Trails November 2023 | Page 12 

SOCIAL CLUB 

ACTIVITIES 

 Fri 17 Nov 
 

 
 Now 

Christmas  

 

Get ready for a cracker of a Christmas celebration. Join 
fellow members for some good times and fun activities. 

 

Saturday 9 December 

from 5pm BBQ (Club sponsored) 

7pm Dirty Santa (curious about the game) - $20 gift limit 

 

Sunday 10 December 

9am Donuts and Danishes 

9.30am Tally up and announce winners of the fishing 
competition. 

 

Fishing Competition: 

     

Rules -  

• Take a photo of your catch (try to photograph all you catch 
at one time for ease of counting or before release) Redfin and 
carp must be killed and cannot return to the water dead or 
alive 

•   

•       

 

Remember to book your camping spot 
or cabin at Burrinjuck Waters Holiday 
Park. 

 

https://st4wdc.com.au/activity/tgif-capital-brewing-co/
http://www.dirtysantarules.com/
https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/services/recreational-fishing
https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/services/recreational-fishing
https://reflectionsholidayparks.com.au/parks/burrinjuck-waters/
https://reflectionsholidayparks.com.au/parks/burrinjuck-waters/
https://reflectionsholidayparks.com.au/parks/burrinjuck-waters/
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LOOKING FOR 

OUTDOOR  

CHEFS  

Do you want to be published in  
Southern Trails?  

An ongoing segment in the Southern 
Trails on outdoor / barbeque / 12V  

oven cooking is coming. 
Your Help is Needed.  

 

If you have some, or even just one, great 
outdoor, camping, barbeque or 12V oven 
recipes and want to share it / them with 

club members, send the recipes  
and photos to  

publications@st4wdc.com.au  

 

 

mailto:publications@st4wdc.com.au
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Safe One Basic Driver  

Training Course 
 22nd to 24th September 2023 

Chief Instructor:   Peter Butterfield 

Education Coordinator:  Bronwyn Squire 
 

Student   Instructor 

Nicolle    Michael P 

Scott   Ciril 
Ruairi   Scott / Andy 

Paul   Bronnie 

Judith   Dim 

Rob   Michael L 

Chris    David 

Annette   Peter B 

Omila   Rod 

  

The following are the comments and feelings of the students who participated in the September 
Safe One Basic Driver Training Course. 
 

What a weekend!  I would really like to thank Bron for being my driver trainer. From our first exercises 
getting to know how far forward we can see and lining up our tyres to really good advice on keeping 
the revs up and selecting the right gears both up and down the hill I was constantly learning, and I can 
even now notice my highway driving has improved and I know my car so much more. Peter's presen-
tation also gave a wealth of info and a real key take away was holding the steering wheel in the correct 
spot and to use push pull steering as to not interrupt the airbag deployment. Getting to know the other 
driver trainers and students was enjoyable as well, from our group I heard so many interesting stories.  
I would highly recommend this course and club to anyone. The number of people involved, and the 
care and effort shown to get our skills and cars to a minimum level show that it's a passionate club and 
I thank you all for the time you have given me. 
I know that I will be 
on a steep slope 
some day and I am 
sure that the key 
brake training Bron 
and I went through 
will come in handy.  

Paul  
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My husband thought it would be a good idea to learn 
how to drive the cruiser before we head off on more 
4x4 trips. I was concerned and unsure the entire time, 
however, Peter was a willing and calm instructor pa-
tiently guiding me the whole weekend. He is a great 
instructor, helps the time pass with lots of stories of his 
experiences and truly loves his vocation. His wisdom 
is undeniable. During the weekend i was able to devel-
op some confidence and managed to complete all 
challenges presented to me with Peter calmly advising 
the whole way. I am happy to recommend this course 
to those wishing to improve their 4-wheel driving or 
those simply looking for a welcoming club to be a part 
of. Thanks for all your wisdom. 
Annette 

 

What a great 
experience. 

When I was searching for a 4WD club to join, I was not sure but 
based on the info on the website I’ve picked ST4WD club. After go-
ing through Basic driver training, chatting around the campfire and 
meeting all the trainers I knew I picked the perfect club to join in. I 
must say I've cleared many doubts I had during the theory session. 
The amount of things they have done at the club property over the 
period and their dedication was truly amazing. My trainer, Rod, was 
great throughout the training and had a great learning experience 
during the basic driver training session. 
Omila  

 

I can't speak highly enough of all the volunteers that generously 
contributed to making my experience of the Basic Driver training an 
excellent one. While I attended the course as a passenger in  
December last year it was a very different experience to be in the 
driver's seat! Yes I was nervous on day 1 and then gained confi-
dence and actually enjoyed the four wheel driving experience. My 
instructor injected a good dose of humour which helped enormous-
ly. The theory session the first morning was very good and gave a 
solid foundation to the driving weekend. All round a very profes-
sional and challenging course that I will recommend to anyone 
wanting to gain 4x4 driving skills. BTW - loved the long weekend at 
Talooge!  See you on the High Country retreat in December. 
Judith 

 

I participated in the level 3 driver training with the club on the 23rd / 
24th September 2023. The club is highly organised and extremely 
adept in the way they train you as a novice 4wd driver. My instruc-
tors were extremely calm and kept me entertained with their con-
stant humour. The campfires and debriefs were a huge positive, 
leaving me with a sense of confidence to take on some more off-
road adventures. The club and the course are fantastic!  
Ruairi  
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The training weekend was superb, and I learned a lot. It was 
great fun exploring the tracks around Talooge and I got to see 
what my Hilux is capable of.  
Rob 

 

Thanks for a great weekend at the Basic Driver training. Big 
thanks of course to Peter, Bron and Andy who obviously do a lot 
of heavy lifting in providing the education and keeping the club 
running smoothly. 
As for the course itself, it is very informative. I wasn't particularly 
looking forward to the theory side of the course, but I found it 
taught me a number of things that I did not understand about my 
vehicle, safety and communication out in the wilderness. Peter 
taught it well and kept me engaged after a poor first 
night's sleep in the cool conditions!  
Big thanks to Ciril who was my instructor and once we got into 
the cars, he did a fabulous job at staying calm and reinforcing the theory that had been learned earlier in 
the course. There was little time for relaxation once driving around the course. I found I had to be al-
ways attentive whether swerving between tight trees, picking rocks/stumps to deliberately drive over 
and generally picking good lines. Again, Ciril kept me on point providing appropriate reminders when 
required. Some of the tracks appeared daunting at first, but once better understanding the limits of my 
vehicle I was surprised with the confidence that I had developed by the end of the course. 
I also really enjoyed the campgrounds. Great to meet the other trainees and I particularly enjoyed the 
discussions with both trainees and instructors around the campfire in the evenings. 
Really well run overall, big thanks to all the instructors and other trainees for getting along. 
Look forward to the next drive. 
Scott  
 

Thanks very much to the ST4WDC team. Heading to Bredbo to meet up for the “Safe One” Basic Driver 
Training Course I wasn’t sure what to expect. But after meeting the friendly instructors and fellow train-
ee’s, grabbing a pie from the pub, and starting the long drive to Talooge my nerves quickly calmed. 
The whole weekend was most enjoyable, the trails were challenging and fun, the instructors were super 
experienced and easy to get on with, and the other trainees were super friendly and with a broad range 
of similar interests. A word of warning for beginner campers, take some warm kit. I broke mentally on 
the Friday night from the cold. Even when covered head to toe in super warm camping kit I just couldn’t 
get myself warm and spent a long night pondering the life choices that got me to that that exact moment 
in life. But come the morning we joked about the experience (I was the butt of those jokes) and the sec-
ond night was spent warm and happy in front of the slow combustion fire in the club house. So nice. 
The funniest part was bouncing my super capable Jimny over every obstacle thrown at it and seeing 
everyone watch and laugh. The saddest part was seeing a 5 Door Defender 110 bust a diff on the very 
first obstacle. Thanks again ST4WDC, looking forwards to the next event. 
Chris 



 

 

  

ARB Grand Opening Day—Saturday 2 December  
Come and help the ST4WDC support its Platinum Sponsor 
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President:     Andy Squire  president@st4wdc.com.au 

 

Vice President: Ethan Taylor  vpresident@st4wdc.com.au 

 

Secretary:  Roland Pittar  secretary@st4wdc.com.au 

 

Treasurer:  Jim Anderson  treasurer@st4wdc.com.au 

 

Membership  
    Secretary:  Lynne Donaldson  membership@st4wdc.com.au 

 

Events and Trips  
    Coordinator: Michael Patrick  trips@st4wdc.com.au 

 

Publications   
    Coordinator: Rob Davidson publications@st4wdc.com.au 

 

Education  
    Coordinator: Bronwyn Squire education@st4wd.com.au 

 

Property  
    Coordinator: Brad Wells   property@st4wdc.com.au 

 

Public Relations  
    Coordinator: Matt Warmington  public@st4wdc.com.au 

 

Information  
    Coordinator: Matt Maddigan  information@st4wdc.com.au 

 

General Committee 

    Members:  Adre DeWaal  general1@st4wdc.com.au 

 

   Steve Smith   general2@st4wdc.com.au  
 

   Nicole Hermansen  general3@st4wdc.com.au  
 

   Leanne Cowan general4@st4wdc.com.au 

Your new 2023-24 Committee 
 

Get to know them and have a chat about any issue or concern 

mailto:secretary@st4wdc.com.au
mailto:treasurer@st4wdc.com.au
mailto:membership@st4wdc.com.au
mailto:trips@st4wdc.com.au
mailto:publications@st4wdc.com.au
mailto:property@st4wdc.com.au
mailto:public@st4wdc.com.au
mailto:information@st4wdc.com.au
mailto:general2@st4wdc.com.au
mailto:general3@st4wdc.com.au
mailto:general4@st4wdc.com.au
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HAVE YOU 

HEARD 

Do you want to become  
a ST4WDC Driving  

Instructor? 

The Club’s Driver Training Unit (DTU) is intending to 
commence a new Trainee Driver Trainer cohort next 
year. We are seeking to appoint three trainee driver 
trainers who are committed to attending all basic driv-
er training weekends (four a year), the sand and water 
course weekend, basic and intermediate winching 
weekends, and intermediate driving weekend (we rec-
ognise that we are all volunteers and unavoidable 
events arise, but a basic commitment is essential to 
progress as a cohort). Validation is through a final 
weekend which covers demonstration of driving, 
demonstration of course delivery, and a theory exam. 
The minimum time period to complete the trainee driv-
er training program is over two years, but individuals 
and cohorts can take longer before validation. The 
DTU aspires to achieve a gender balance within the 
team, so if you are a lady driver please consider nomi-
nating. 

To meet the minimum standards required by the club 
to be approved as a ST4WDC Trainee Instructor, indi-
viduals must: 

• be a current financial member of the club as  
determined by the Club’s By-Laws, 

• have been a financial member of the club as  
determined by the Club’s By-Laws for a minimum of 
two (2) years, 

• have participated in a minimum of four club trips to 
Grade 3 standard or higher within the last two years, 

• apply in writing to the Education Coordinator, and 
therefore Chief Driving Instructor, 

• and be approved by the Chief Driving Instructor and 
the Committee to join the Trainee Program. 

Under the guidance and supervision of the club’s Chief 
Instructor, or their delegated Instructor, a Trainee  
Instructor will: 

• provide general assistance during the Driver Training 
Courses, including Basic Driver Training, Sand and 
Water, and Basic and Intermediate Winching cours-
es, and Intermediate Driving course. 

• assist with the practical demonstration of course 
content, 

• present sections of the course theory to students, 
and 

• provide practical instruction and guidance to  
students. 

 

There is a Driver Training Manual provided to Trainees 
to learn course content and theory delivery. More in-
formation about the program and requirements to be 
validated as a ST4WDC Driving Instructor can be 
found on the website. Go to Training Courses/
Education Policy/pages 9 – 11. 

 

If you are interested, please apply in writing to  
education@ST4WDC.com.au, and could you please 
confirm that you 

• meet the minimum standards 

• are committed to attending training weekends over 
the two year period 

• have read and understood the Education Policy ·and  

• can complete the mandatory aspects of becoming a 
Driving Instructor, including completion of the sup-
plementary driver training courses as  
outlined in the Education Policy. 

mailto://membership@st4wdc.com.au
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64 Kembla St, 

Fyshwick ACT 2609 

02 6103 0500 

info@action4x4.net.au 

Promoting our Sponsor 

Club members were at the  
ACTion4x4 Grand Opening 
Day on 4 November cooking 
some snags and onions to 
help make ACTion4x4’s 
Grand Opening a success. 
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Member Spotlight 
on 
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Club Meetings Updates 

November Meeting  
- meals in the main meeting room - lets mingle 

  a bit more 

December Meeting  
- in the up-stairs room 

 

both meetings still at the Canberra Deakin  
Football Club, Grose St, Deakin  
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Trips and Events   
Please check www.st4wdc.com.au and consult with the Trip Leader to 
confirm details before attending.  
Contact trips@st4wdc.com.au  for more information. 

Southern Trails September 2023 | Page 16 

Hay River—July 2006 

 Title Type Grade Trip Leader From To 

 TGIF - Capital Brewing Co Event NA Ann Ronning 17-Nov-23 17-Nov-23 

 Vic High Country Ramble 2023 Trip Grade 4 Michael Patrick 2-Dec-23 9-Dec-23 

 ARB Grand Opening Day -Saturday 2 December  Event NA Lynne Donaldson 2-Dec-23 2-Dec-23 

 Christmas at Burrinjuck Trip NA Ann Ronning 9-Dec-23 10-Dec-23 

 Bringyadogalong Trip Grade 1 Rod Cahill 12-Dec-23 14-Dec-23 

 Let's cool down and relax at Lowells Flat in the Brindies Trip Grade 3 Lynne Donaldson 13-Jan-24 14-Jan-24 

 Limestone Creek Camping VHC Trip Grade 4 Bruce Ronning 10-Feb-24 11-Feb-24 

 Wee Jasper Trip Grade 2 Michael Patrick 17-Feb-24 18-Feb-24 

 HEMA Maps Cloud Workshop Trip NA Michael Patrick 18-Feb-24 18-Feb-24 

 Trips and Activities Symposium Trip NA Michael Patrick 20-Feb-24 20-Feb-24 

 Day Loop on Your Doorstep Trip Grade 2 Roland Pittar 25-Feb-24 25-Feb-24 

 Long Plain Huts Tour Trip Grade 3 Bruce Ronning 2-Mar-24 3-Mar-24 

 Sculpture down the Lachlan Trip Grade 1 Lynne Donaldson 9-Mar-24 11-Mar-24 

 Mystery Bay Trip Grade 2 Michael Patrick 13-Apr-24 14-Apr-24 

 Tasmania Touring & Camp; Tracks Trip Grade 3 Ethan Taylor 15-Apr-24 26-Apr-24 

 From The Mountains To The Ocean Trip Grade 3 Matthew Maddigan 15-Apr-24 19-Apr-24 

 Canning Stock Route Trip Grade 4 Lindsay  Jones 2-Jul-24 24-Jul-24 

 Hema 4x4 App GPS Navigation Workshop Trip NA Michael Patrick 13-Aug-24 13-Aug-24 

 Vic High Country Ramble 2024 Trip Grade 4 Michael Patrick 16-Nov-24 23-Nov-24 

http://www.st4wdc.com.au
mailto:trips@st4wdc.com.au
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Trips and Events 

Become a Trip Leader 

The backbone of any Four-Wheel Drive Club is the 

Trip Leaders (TL’s) because if you have no Trip 

Leaders you have no trips and with no trips you 

have no Four-Wheel Drive Club.  Some Facts: 

• The Trip Leader workshop, Trip Leader manual 

and the Trip Leader checklist, are available tools 

to assist members who want to become Trip 

Leaders.   

• Members think that they must do the 

workshop to become TL’s, this is not 

correct. Any member can propose and lead a 

trip (however, the trip is subject to Committee 

approval).  

• The Manual may appear lengthy and 

complicated, but it’s not – it’s just a tool. 

The workshop, manual, and checklist are tools to 

assist TL’s better manage a trip. The workshop is 

run by experienced TL’s and covers the following: 

• Role of the Trip Leader 

• Expectations of trip participants 

• Planning a trip 

• Trip Proposal 

• Running a trip 

• Managing member expectations 

• Incident management 

• Trip reporting 

We also have mentors available who can advise and 

assist new TL’s in planning and running the trip.  If 

any members are interested in running a trip please 

contact : 

Michael Patrick  

Trips & Events Coordinator  

Ph: 0412 377 941 

E: trips@st4wdc.com.au 

Come talk to me 
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Our Club Sponsors 

 

 

 

The folks at Monaro Off Road Centre have been long time supporters and members of our 
club, and look after the vehicles of many of our members.  Michael and Rod can look after 
you with all vehicle servicing, repairs, pre-purchase inspections, trip preparation, new car 
warranty servicing, and a free courtesy car on request.  They can supply and fit accessories 
from all the well known brands from leading manufacturers. 
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Many of our fantastic sponsors offer Club member discounts. Please ask at time of purchase. 

 

Sales & Service 

Australian Campers & Accessories 

 

 

(02) 4624 9911 

info@camperact.com.au 

 

Watts Communications is a family owned & operated business established in 
Canberra for over 25 years.  They are your one stop shop for all of your two-way radio, UHF CB radio, 
GPS navigation & GPS vehicle tracking needs.  They have an extensive showroom and a fully equipped 
workshop to undertake installations into all types of vehicles.   
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After checking my last post and realising  
I hadn’t done a significant one since 
leaving NT I thought I should extract a digit 
and catch up, so here goes.. 

After Three Ways I left the Stuart Hwy 
heading east towards Charleville to visit a 
friend via Mt Isa where I  went down a 
(tourist) mine and took the boat out on 
Lake Moondarra chasing the ever elusive 
Barra; Blackall, home of the Black Stump, 
and Winton to see the Dinosaur museum, 
Qantas origins museum and the 
Stockmans Hall of Fame, all of which were 
quite interesting. Dropped in for a cold 
beer at the Walkabout Creek Hotel on the 
way.   

At Charleville I visited with my friend Jen 
who’s recently taken up the position of 
Chaplain in the area for Frontier 
Services.  Jen and I grew up together, her 
parents and mine were members of the self 
proclaimed Violet Hill Mob, a camping 
group of friends from the local area (and 
ring ins).. 

 

We visited the Bilby exhibition, Charleville 
observatory where we took a look at the 
moon close up and Saturn amongst other 
celestial bodies, and the local hotel.   

I headed over to Brissy for a quick trip 
home and back before heading south again 
on the Pacific Hwy to South West Rocks via 
the most easterly point on the Australian 
continent at Byron Bay; and Iluka on the 
Clarence River.   

This will probably be my last post on this 
trip as after dropping in on some friends I’ll 
be back home. I’ve attached a bit of a mud 
map of the trip for good measure. Come on 
the next one!!   
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https://4wdnow.com/pages/volunteer-sign-up-with-national-parks  
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For Sale 
 

2019 Volkswagen Amarok TDI550 Highline 2H Auto 4MOTION Perm  
MY20 Dual Cab 

 

Full details at 

https://www.carsales.com.au/cars/details/volkswagen-amarok-2019/sse-ad-16165789/ 

 

Ruairi Taylor 

p: 0435 771 902 

e: ruairitaylor@outlook.com 

https://www.carsales.com.au/cars/details/volkswagen-amarok-2019/sse-ad-16165789/
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Contact: Matt Warmington  

0407 562 656  

mattwarmo@gmail.com   

Classified Advertisements 

Rhino Rack tradies 
rack with gutter 
mounts.  Was on a 
GU Patrol. 

Includes: 

• rear roller, 

• high lift jack 
mount,  

• shovel mount.  

$550.00 o.n.o  

LED Light Bars.   

TJM brand, approx. 22”. 

$280.00 for both 

 

 

 

IPF Driving Lights 

HID globes and ballasts.  

Also takes Halogen bulbs. 

Extremely bright spots. 

$140.00 for both. 
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